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Road Patrol Division Statistics 
Total Incidents 1,599 

Violation Arrests 1 

Misdemeanor Arrests 47 

Felony Arrests 13 

Active Warrant Arrests 2 

DWI Arrests 6 

Felony DWI Arrests 1 

Civil Division Statistics 
Total Revenue Received $42,903 

Revenue Remitted to TC Treasurer $6,398 

Civil Actions Docketed 156 

Civil Papers Requiring Service 200 

Civil Papers Exempt from Fees 93 

Civil Paper Service Attempts 90 

Successful Civil Paper Service 149 

Corrections Division Statistics 
Total Intakes 79 

Held for Felony Offenses 31 

Held for Misdemeanor Offenses 39 

Total Releases 70 

Transports to State Prison 4 

Transports to Rehab 2 

Total Transports (Courts, Medical, etc.) 99 

Inmate Board-out Days 184 

Board-out Classification (High/Low) 4/6 

Board Out Costs (exc. Mental Health) $4,720 

Disciplinary Incidents 6 

Bail Money Processed $23,101 

STATISTICS 
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CORRECTIONS DIVISION 
POPULATION 
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CORRECTIONS DIVISION 
POPULATION 

TRAINING 

 

• May 1-2, 2024: Field Intelligence Officer & Jail Intelligence Officer Program. New 
York State Intelligence Center. 1 attendee 
 

• May 16-17, 2024: Background Investigations for Police Applicants. Law Enforcement 
Seminars, LLC. 1 attendee 

 

• May 20-June 7, 2024: Firearms Instructor Course. NYS Division of Criminal Justice 
Services. 1 attendee 

 

• May 21, 2024: Roadside Interdiction Best Practices. NYSP. 1 attendee 
 

• May 22-24, 2024: Annual Hostage Negotiation Conference. New York Association of 
Hostage Negotiators. 2 attendees 

 

• May 30-31, 2024: Unmanned Aircraft Systems Special Event Series: Advanced Skills 
& Scenarios. NYS Division of Homeland Security and Emergency Services. 3 attendees 
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ACTIVITIES 

• May 3, 2024: Officer Matthew Greene and Officer Steven Parus graduated from the 
New York State Basic Corrections Academy. The academy was hosted by the Seneca 
County Sheriff’s Office. 

 

• May 6-12, 2024: National Nurse’s Week    

• May 5-11, 2024: National Correctional Officers Week  
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ACTIVITIES CONTINUED 

• May 9, 2024: TCSO participated in the first 
Annual First Responders Charity Softball game at 
SUNY Cortland. Unfortunately, TCSO lost 25-12 
but we had so much fun playing in this event and 
plan to make a comeback next year.  

• May 12-18, 2024: National Police Week  

• May 30, 2024: K9 Laker, Deputy 
Montesano, and other local law 
enforcement K9 units visited Cassavant 
Elementary to provide a demonstration of 
their dogs. They showed students how the 
dogs detect odor, track and individual, and 
find items.   

• May 25-27, 2024: TCSO and other local law enforcement agencies participated in the 
STOP-DWI Memorial Day Weekend High Visibility Campaign. Highly visible, highly 
publicized efforts like the STOP-DWI High visibility Engagement Campaign aim to 
further reduce the incidence of drunk and impaired driving.  
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• May 30, 2024: TCSO published the 2023 Annual Report.  
   
Dear Community Members, 
 
I would like to thank you for your unwavering support of my office. Without your trust, we would 
not have been able to accomplish the work we did throughout 2023. Although the last few years 
have been incredibly trying for law enforcement, the appreciation shown towards us has been 
greatly appreciated. 
 
Over the year, we have made great strides in continuing our pursuit of voluntary statewide 
accreditation of our road patrol, which we anticipate obtaining for the first time in 2024. This 
program aligns our law enforcement policies and procedures with accreditation standards and best 
known practices providing proof of our professionalism. This would not have been possible 
without the dedication and hard work of Undersheriff Olin who oversaw this process from start to 
finish. 
 
Due to actions taken in conjunction with County Administration and the Legislature, we have 
incentivized the workplace and created a positive culture, allowing us to maintain staffing levels 
above and beyond what other jurisdictions are experiencing. This has allowed us to continue to 
provide a high level of public safety and tackle violent crime issues in the City of Ithaca. 
I hope you are as proud as I am of the work highlighted in this report.  
 
https://tompkinscountyny.gov/.../2023%20Annual%20Report.pdf 
 
Thank you for allowing me to serve as your Sheriff! 
 
- Derek Osborne 
 

https://tompkinscountyny.gov/files2/sheriff/2023%20Annual%20Report.pdf?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1E0Cq6UUpDzhLgQ3QsM58hEacCVlbFFP1DTEnkHHqQssXN6f8f-Mj-v6s_aem_AeY5sbrRiwegvgf4xx6VumxmHWIYQxvjG3PdCTYvPA3mVtkM4MZNIESGFq0A7JGYAgm3lQ8bLuyu-6nHQtu1h4Eo

